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Item 9: General debate Racism in the United States 
 

Organization for Defending Victims of Violence (ODVV) expresses its deepest regrets over the 

systemic racism in the United States including the rampant pattern of police brutality. 

The systematic and historical racism, which is occasionally translated into arbitrary murder or torture 

of Americans of color is highly regrettable.  ODVV also regrets the failure of President Trump to use 

a rhetoric that encourages solidarity. It is unfortunate that the president and political leader of the 

country has ignited more violence and failed to encourage leniency and patience.  

Expressing gratitude to the recent joint statements by the United Nations mandate holders on recent 

racial developments in the United States١, ODVV  condemns the systemic racism in the country, 

urging the authorities to end the “systemic ideology of racism” that maintains and continues the 

“domination of one group over another” negatively affects the “civil, political, economic, social and 

cultural rights of African Americans” as approved by the report of the Working Group of Experts on 

People of African Descent on United States on 2016 and reinforces the institutionalization of 

impunity. 

ODVV requests UN Special Procedures including the Special Rapporteur on Racism to push the 

United States discriminatory justice system towards fundamental reforms in order to terminate the 

legacy of institutional violence and racism in the country.  

ODVV echoes the demand expressed by the UN Special Rapporteurs٢ on “launching independent 

investigations and ensuring accountability in all cases of excessive use of force by police” in the US, 

Because continued impunity of the Police staff who commit crimes leads to continuation of violence 

by the people of African descent.   

ODVV notes the attention of the UN mandate holders to the report of the Working Group of Experts 

on People of African Descent on United States on 2016 and their call on the US government to 

implement the recommendations of the Working Group. Also, ODVV urges the US administration to 

implement the recommendations offered by the Committee on Elimination of all forms of Racial 

discrimination. 

   
 

  

١ . https://www.ohchr.org/EN/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=25933&LangID=E 
٢ . ibid. 


